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	Present
	Apologies

	Alyson Conquer – East Ayrshire

Ali Dreyer – Fife

Carolyn McFarlane – East Ayrshire
Colin Nicoll - SCIS

Jane Jackson – Falkirk (pm)
Jonathan Kitching – Honorary Member

Liz Brookes – East Lothian

Martyn Pegg – East Lothian

Natalie White – East Ayrshire

Niall Ritchie – Aberdeenshire

Pete Richardson - Shetland

Rachel Binnie – Glasgow City

Tim Pickering – Western Isles
Willie White – East Ayrshire 

	Alan Smith – East Dunbartonshire 

Andrew Bradshaw – Edinburgh

Andrew Horrell – University of Edinburgh

Ben Kellett – Perth & Kinross

Cliff Smith – Edinburgh

Dave Horrocks – Moray
Drhue Forbes – North Lanarkshire
Gordon Smith – Scottish Borders

Graeme Chalmers – Aberdeen City
Heidi Smith – University of Edinburgh

Isi Oakley – Western Isles

Jane Campbell Morrison – AALS

John Hamilton – Honorary Member

John Lewis – West Lothian

Natalie Polack – Communications Manager

Nick Lansdell – South Lanarkshire



	Minutes of the SAPOE Meeting 
	ACTIONS

	1
	Minutes

Ali Dreyer was in the chair. It was decided to split into two groups:

· Group 1 focused on Teaching Standards

· Group 2 focused on Letters to Ministers
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	Group 1: Teaching standards
Present:  Natalie White (Lead), Liz Brookes, Jane Jackson, Rachel Binnie, Colin Nicoll, Carolyn McFarlane, Aly Conquer, Pete Richardson, Martyn Pegg, Niall Ritchie
The group produced a draft response from SAPOE to the GTCS standards. Natalie White submitted the draft to the Exec. Jane Jackson and Liz Brookes did some additional work on the draft response. 
The document submitted to GTCS from SAPOE in response to the Professional Standards and Professional Code Consultation was circulated to SAPOE members by e-mail on 13th December 2019 with the link to the consultation to encourage members to submit their own response before the dead-line of 20th December 2020.
Many thanks to Natalie White, Jane Jackson and Liz Brookes for their work on finalising SAPOE’s response.
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	Group 2: Letters to Directors of Education and Ministers
Present: Ali Dreyer (Lead), Willie White, Tim Pickering, Jonathan Kitching
Background

At the SAPOE meeting on 5th September, it was decide that a letter should be sent to the Deputy First Minister of Scotland and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills to make him aware of the erosion of outdoor learning services and to ask him to put funding behind this area. The letter should emphasise examples of positive news such as Edinburgh and East Ayrshire (Challenge Authority), as well as the cut-backs. Statistics about money spent and the output achieved could be included and the approach of have a dedicated person with a remit for outdoor learning could be mentioned. 

During this meeting it was agreed that letters would be sent to: 
· John Swinney, Deputy First Minister of Scotland and Cabinet Secretary for Education and Skills

· Jeane Freeman, Cabinet Secretary for Health and Sport

· Roseanna Cunningham, Cabinet Secretary for Environment, Climate Change and Land Reform

Ali Dreyer took notes of the rough draft that was agreed upon for the content of the letters. The connection to Dr Gregor Smith, Deputy Chief Medical Officer, Scottish Government who attended the joint conference will be mentioned.
Annual Letter to Directors of Education
It was agreed that the format of the letters to the Scottish Ministers will also be used  for the annual letters that are sent to the Directors of Education for each Scottish local authority. 
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	Date of the next meeting
Tuesday 3rd March 2020 (AGM and meeting) – University of Edinburgh
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